## COE COLLEGE Cedar Rapids, Iowa 52402

February 20, 1968

Professor B.E. Gillam
Department of Mathematics
Drake University
Des Moines, Iowa

Dear Professor Gillam:

Professor Warren S. Loud of the University of Minnesota has accepted out invitation to be guest speaker at the April 19 meeting of the Mathematics Association of America. I promised him \$100 for honorarium and expenses. He asked that he be permitted to give his lecture during the afternoon session.

Professor Schuster indicated that CUPM may not be able to send a representative to our section meeting this spring to discuss their report. He felt that he would very likely be the representative they would ask to attend, and he has already made commitments for the date involved. This is not a formal reply from CUPM, but only his opinion. If their reply is negative, do you have suggestions for a panel discussion?

Professor Loud was a visiting lecturer sponsored by MAA at Coe a few years ago. I'm very happy that he was able to accept our invitation.

All best wishes,

Charles M. Lindsay

Cheules M. Jindsony

Chairman Department of Mathematics

CML/gle